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SERVICES JULY/AUGUST 2016 

3  July 
6th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am - Family 

Communion 

Sunday Club 

6.30pm -         

no service  

10 July 
7th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am –       

Parade with 

Holy 

Communion 

6.30pm -         

no service  

17   July 
8th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am –Holy 
Communion     

No Mini       

S Club 

6.30pm -         

no service  

24 July 
9th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am - 

Morning Prayer 

& Baptism 

6.30pm - Holy 

Communion 

31  July 
10th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am - Holy 

Communion 

6.30pm -         

no service  

7 Aug 
11th Sunday 

after Trinity 

8am - Holy 

Communion 

(BCP) 

10am - Family 

Communion 

Sunday Club 

6.30pm -         

no service  

  

 July 2016 

Issue 13 
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Christ Church, Vicarage Street, Ilkeston, Derbys DE7 8TS

 website: www.christchurchcs.org.uk 
 

      

 Whoôs Who? 

Vicar -  Revôd Peter Davey  Tel: 0115 9325670    

Associate Priest - Revôd Geoffrey Halliday 

Reader - Barbara Clayton   Tel: 0115 8082843 

Church Wardens - 

    Glenice Boulton   Tel: 0115 8772637 

    Julie Hart    Mob: 07811 747610 

Church Hall Bookings - Joan Bacon   

email: christchurchjb@outlook.com      Tel: 0115 9161808     

Baptisms/Service of Thanksgiving - Barbara Clayton   

                    Tel: 0115 8082843 

Organist/Choirmaster - Bill Langton 
 

PCC Members  

Glenice Boulton, Margaret Bromby, Michael Bromby (Sec), 

Barbara Clayton, Revôd Peter Davey, Geoffrey Halliday 

(Observer), Julie Hart, Sally Hrycyk, David Martin (Vice-Chair), 

Iris Roe, Lorraine Turnbull (Treasurer), Lu Vitale. 

 

Christ Church News is edited by Ele McGhee. 

Additional material Parish Pump http://www.parishpump.co.uk 
 

Contact: 07702 373811  or email: elemcghee@outlook.com 

if you would like to contribute or to receive a copy via email.  

Contributions for August issue by Friday 22nd July please. 
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Lunch Club  - Communion Service usually takes place monthly 

CALENDAR July 2016 

   

 TRAIDCRAFT is taking a 

 break over the summer. 

If you need supplies please              

   contact Lynne on: 07764 250734 

 Next regular stall will be held in September. 

5!¢9 ¢La9 9±9b¢ 

5th ммΦол – 1.30pm 
Ploughman's Lunch - Special 

Event for Christmas hampers 

6th 12.00 Lunch Club 

12th  млΦмр – ммΦпр Coffee Morning 

12th  7pm Ladies Group meet 

13th 12.00 Lunch Club 

19th млΦмр – ммΦпр Coffee Morning 

19th 7.30pm PCC Meeting 

20th 12.00 Lunch Club 

24th 5.40pm 
Service at Hazlewood Care Home,  
Skeavingtons Lane 

26th млΦмр – ммΦпр Coffee Morning 

27th 12.00 Lunch Club 

 Diocese of Derby óSpirituality Summer Schoolô 

July 25th - 29th. See posters in church for details. 

New Parish Share System 

There will be a presentation by the Diocesan team to 

give details of the new Parish Share system on: 

Monday 25 July, 7:00 for 7:30pm at All Saints 

church, Marlpool.   

This will be an open meeting for anyone who would 

like to attend. 



14 

People serving in church this month 

* ²ƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŎƭŜǊƎȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ 

5ŀǘŜ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜǊǎ wŜŀŘŜǊ tǊŀȅŜǊǎ 
!ǎǎƛǎǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ϝ 

3 July 
Ann Hooker 

Sally Hrycyk 

Family 

Communion 

Planning Gp 

Family 

Communion 

Planning Gp 

David Jones 

10 July 
Uniformed 

Groups 

Uniformed 

Groups 

Uniformed 

Groups 
Val Norgain 

17 July 

Ele McGhee 

David 

Martin 

Joan Bacon Sally Hrycyk 
Mary 

Bottomley  

24 July 

Sue Wood 

Dreena 

Simpson 

Viv Sumner 

(10am) 

Matthew 

Birkin 

(6.30pm) 

Ann Hooker Baptism 

31 July 
Ann Hooker 

Sally Hrycyk 
Julie Hart Val Norgain Val Norgain 

7 Aug 

Shirley Read 

Eleanor 

Read 

Val Norgain Viv Sumner Maurice Lynn 
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Thought for the Month 

Geoffrey Halliday writes... 

When you pick up this edition of the monthly news we shall 

all know the outcome of the referendum, and everyone will 

breathe a huge sigh of relief that it is all over. But what will it 

be? In my opinion this exercise will leave a legacy of division 

which will be hard to overcome.  

Whatever the final outcome, however you voted, and even if 

you did not vote at all, it will change the course of our 

nationôs life and history. Although this course may be hard to 

detect in the early days after the referendum, I hope we shall 

recognise that an extra effort to pull together will be required 

as either decision will have meant a step into the darkness, 

for none of us can truly see what lies ahead. 

I am sure we have been cheered by the celebrations 

surrounding the Queenôs 90th birthday, and impressed by 

the booklet entitled, óThe Servant Queenò which has been 

published to mark this great personal and national 

milestone. The booklet demonstrates the faith the Queen 

and her sensitive nature to the affairs of our nation and 

commonwealth. Her choice of words should be taken to 

heart at this turning point in our national life: 

I said to the man who stood at the Gate of the Year, 

ñGive me a light that I may tread safely into the unknownò 

And he replied, 

ñGo out into the darkness, and put your hand into the hand 

of God. 

That shall be to you better than light and safer than a known 

wayò 

On a personal level I am sure you, like me, will have 

collected together some favourite verses from the Bible or 



4 

some verse or quotation which has given you encouragement 

and sustenance over the years. Over sixty years ago I was 

given a card which I keep on my desk to remind me of Godôs 

guidance day by day. It simply reads: 

One step Thou seest, - then go forward boldly,  

One step is far enough for faith to see; 

Take that, and thy next duty shall be told thee, 

For step by step, thy Lord is leading thee. 

This verse is reflected in one of our more modern hymn which 

goes: 

One more step along the world I go, 

One more step along the world I go,  

From the old things to the new. 

Keep me travelling along with you. 
 

Our steps are important. Parents watch out for the first 

faltering steps of their child, and when the child grows we 

trust every step is sure at every level of our lives. May The 

Lord be our guide and support every step of the way. 

Geoffrey 

Enquirersô Course 

The next Enquirersô Course will start in September.  

This short course is for anyone who wants to find out 

more about the Christian faith with a view to being 

confirmed or who simply wants to brush up on what they 

used to know.   

Please see Peter (0115 932 5670) for further details.   
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   Uniformed Groups normally meet during term-time: 

   Wednesday  - 6pm Beavers 

           - 6.45pm Cubs 

           - 7.45pm Scouts 

   Thursday     - 6.15pm Rainbows & Brownies  

   Friday          - 7pm Guides  

 

         

   

      DAISY  CHAIN    

Play session for children 0 - 3 years and their parents/
carers. Held during term time only. 

    Cost Ã1 for first child, 50p each for subsequent 
children. Refreshments included.  

Tuesday session 1:  9.15am -  11.15am  

    Tuesday session 2:    1pm -  3pm 

  (last session 28th June, restarts 13th September) 
 

Friday ôTime Outõ coffee break 9.45am -  11am                        

A chance for parents and carers to relax whilst the 
children play together. 50p per session.  

(last session 24th June, restarts 16th September) 
 

Please contact Iris Roe (07715 958403) for more 
information.    
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 Tuesday Coffee Morning 
 

    10.15am -  11.45am 

Held in the small hall beyond the kitchen and 
continuing over the summer holidays, Coffee Morning is a 
time to relax and chat with a drink and home made cake -  
Ã1 only!  Please come and bring a friend. 

Sunday Club 

Sunday Club meets at 10am in the church hall on the     
1st Sunday each month. Sunday Club welcomes children 
and young people aged 2 1/2 years and upwards with 
parents staying with the younger ones if they wish. 

Mini Sunday Club is a shorter session often held on the         
3rd Sunday each month. No sessions in July or August.  

See back page for dates of all Sunday Club and Mini 
Sunday Club sessions.      

Barbara Clayton 

Ladiesõ Group  

In June a very pleasant musical evening was enjoyed by 
around 40 people.  Warizit (Kevin and Brian) were joined 
by the U3A hand bell ringers and the U3A Singing for 
Pleasure group.  

Tea and cakes (by Shirley) were enjoyed afterwards. A 
raffle was also held and the money raised is to go to 
Breast Cancer research.  Many thanks to all who helped to 
make it a successful evening.  

The next meeting on 12th July meeting will be our AGM 
followed by a quiz and games night.  

Pam Bailey - Events Coordinator 
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Ploughmanôs Lunch 

Fund Raiser for Christmas Parcels on:    

Tuesday 5th July between 11.30am - 1.30pm  

A ploughmanôs style lunch, dessert and drink will be 

served in the church hall.  

Cost £4.50 

There is a  sign up sheet in the foyer to help with 
catering arrangements. Please also include any special 
dietary requirements you may have. 

A raffle, tombola and cake stall will be happening too.  

Please do come and make this a success and help raise 

funds to support the important work Christ Church does 

with local families. 

Gleniceôs Afternoon Teas 

Glenice Boulton would like to say óthank youô  

to everyone who either came to her afternoon 

teas or who made a donation. 

A total of Ã300 was raised which will be shared between 

Nottingham Maggieôs Centre and the Nottingham 

hospitals Breast Institute. 
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Party in the Park 12th June 

To celebrate the Queenôs 90th birthday 

There was an excellent turnout for this event 

which was supported by Erewash Borough 

Council with many other local groups. Despite 

damp weather, many families enjoyed their picnics! 

Celebrations began with uniformed groups processing 

around the park with music provided by Ilkeston Brass. 

Then people were free to explore the many stalls featuring 

activities run by local churches, each focussing on a 

different decade of 

the Queenôs life.  

 

 

 

Christ Church had 

the 1920s!  

 

The afternoon ended with a service of celebration and 

thanksgiving including hymns, themes and bible passages 

chosen because they are special to our Queen. 

A special mention to Julie 

Hart and Margaret Clayton 

for their hard work in 

preparing Christ Churchôs 

stall for this event and to 

everyone else who either 

contributed or came along.  

Ele McGhee 
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one of the survivors: óThere was so much debris you could 

barely see. I closed my eyes and started to crawl my way    

towards the window.ô 

Rana Plaza was not a one-off: hundreds more people have 

been killed or injured in clothing factories across Bangladesh 

and other countries in recent years.  

Christian had set up a fish farm in the mangrove swamps 

of southern Nigeria. It was flourishing, with ten employees. 

But a leak from an oil pipeline owned by a UK company 

destroyed his business overnight. óIt was beyond my 

imagination. As the tide came in with the crude oil, it entered 

and covered all the fish ponds. Everything we had put in just 

disappeared.ô After a six year legal battle, the company has 

just agreed to pay an out of court settlement, and to clear up 

the pollution. Now itôs time for other companies to be held to 

account too.    

How can we support this campaign? 

Traidcraft are aiming to get 25,000 people to sign the Justice 

Matters petition to send a clear message to the British 

government that we've had enough of British businesses 

abusing and exploiting people in developing countries, and 

getting away with it. People who work for or even just live 

near the operations of some irresponsible British companies 

are suffering. Livelihoods are destroyed by toxic pollution. 

People are forced out of their homes to make way for new 

mines or plantations. And if anyone questions what is going 

on, they may find themselves threatened with violence. 

We wouldnôt find this acceptable ï so why should they? 

Traidcraft thinks justice matters in business. If you agree, add 

your name to the Justice Matters petition now. It can be found 

on the Fairtrade noticeboard next to the hatch in the Church 

Hall. Thank you.       Lynne Tomlinson 

See traidcraft.co.ukjustice/campaign. 
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This summer, Traidcraft is shouting loud and clear that justice 

matters, campaigning for all business to be fair. And it's why 

they're calling for British businesses to be prosecuted if they 

abuse or harm people abroad. 

Some UK companies are getting away with things in 

developing countries which just wouldnôt be allowed here. 

Traidcraft thinks itôs time to use the law to prosecute 

irresponsible     companies which cause serious harm in 

developing countries. 

What is Traidcraft calling for? 

To see changes to UK law to make it possible to prosecute 
large companies for the most serious cases: including killings  
or severe injuries.  

Why is Traidcraft campaigning on this issue? 

Traidcraft believes that trade and investment can have a      

positive impact on developing countries. But so long as some 

companies get away with causing serious harm, they undermine 

the work of the majority of companies who have procedures in 

place to ensure serious harms donôt happen.  

In the last ten years, 128 UK companies have been requested 

to respond to 303 allegations that their operations have 

harmed people; but no UK company has ever been prosecuted 

in the UK for an offence related to serious harm abroad.  

Case studies 

Masuma worked in the Rana Plaza building in Bangladesh, 

making clothes for the UK high street. The building collapsed 

in April 2013, killing well over a thousand people. Masuma was 
7 

Christ Church Hall 

On: 

 Tuesday 19th July            

         at 7.30pm 

Admission £5 

See Shirley Read                         

for tickets 

Proceeds to:       

 Bone Cancer 

 Research Trust 
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    Did you know? 

§ God loves us just as much as He loves Jesus. Read 
Johnôs Gospel 17 v 23 

§ We are joint heirs with Jesus; take a look at Romans 8 v 
17. Anne Vesse also reminded us of this during her talk 
at our recent ecumenical service - we have been 
adopted into Godôs family and we are able to receive 
Godôs promises through the power of the Holy Spirit 

§ We inherited the characteristics of Jesus when we 
received the fruits of the Spirit, see Galatians 5 v 22 

§ God can speak to us through things that are around us. 
Read what happened when Jesus spoke to the fig tree, 
Mark 11 v 13.          
          Iris 

Give God the praise for 

summer days. For those 

fortunate to have a 

holiday: 

Thank You, Lord, for the 

opportunity to take a 

break from our daily 

routines and to replenish 

our minds, bodies and 

souls so they we may 

better serve You.   

May we see the beauty 

of Godôs creation, enjoy 

recreation with family or 

friends and feel rested 

through peace and 

solitude.   
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The Parochial Church Council (PCC) met on Tuesday 

17th May 2016 and the following are some key points  

Draft Accounts for 2015 were examined and were 

approved for submission to the Independent Examiner.  

We received an update on progress of Faculty 

applications which seek permission for work to be 

completed in church. Those for a Window for Alex and 

Audio Visual Equipment are awaiting final permission 

while that for a Fire Door needs full building drawings 

before we are able to start a new Faculty application.  

PCC Committee elections and appointments:            

Vice Chair (David Martin), Treasurer (Lorraine 

Turnbull), Secretary, Health & Safety, Safeguarding Lead 

(Mike Bromby) were all re-elected/reappointed with 

thanks from the PCC for previous work. Luigi Vitale will 

assist with Health & Safety.  

Standing Committee: Peter Davey, Glenice Boulton, 

Julie Hart, Lorraine Turnbull, Mike Bromby. 

Fabric & Finance: Luigi Vitale, Lorraine Turnbull, 

Glenice Boulton, Julie Hart. 

Hall & Social: Margaret Bromby, Julie Hart (Ann 

Hooker, Sue Wood, Joan Bacon co-opted). 

Worship & Teaching: Rev. Peter Davey, Glenice 

Boulton, David Martin, Barbara Clayton, Iris Roe, (Julie 

Hart co-opted). 

Pastoral: Sally Hrycyk, Rev. Geoffrey Halliday, Julie 

Hart, Barbara Clayton, Lorraine Turnbull. 

Deanery Synod: There remains a casual vacancy. 

Forthcoming PCC meetings:                                           

19 July, 13 September, 11 October and 15 November.  

              David Martin 


